TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of 27th February 2019 held at The Methodist Hall, Tebay at 7.30pm
_________________________________________________________________________

Present – Cllr Adrian Todd (chair); Cllrs K. Kelly; S. Hodgson; G. Murphy; A. Meadowcroft; J. Nugent.
County Councillor P. Dew, five members of the public and the clerk.

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, Steve Hastie of the Yorkshire Dales National Park Authority spoke about the proposed footpath avoiding the A685.  He indicated that his negotiations with the landowner had been positive and he outlined several potential sources of funding.  There was also an Apprenticeship Scheme which might be utilised and quarry companies could be approached to donate stone.  Realistically, this would not take place until the summer of 2020.  The consent of the Commoners would be required, and some compensation might be payable to them and to the landowner. The Chair thanked Mr. Hastie for a useful and informative talk.

1.  Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr K. Wharton.

2.  Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest in any item on the Agenda.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 28th November 2018.
The Minutes of the Meeting of 28th November 2018 were signed as a true record of that meeting.

4.  Highways, Rights of Way and Drainage.
County Councillor Phil Dew reported that works were continuing to provide a passing space and car parking on the verge at the side of the road leading to the industrial estate.  The County Council Traffic Management Officer was due to visit later in March and would be consulted about yellow lines and whether parking could be allowed on the hatched lines by the Old School.
Cllr A. Todd reported that works were ongoing to clear the drains at Old Tebay and the County Council would be contacted and asked to complete this work.

5.  Lighting
It was noted that four lights were due to be removed by Eden District Council and Cllr A. Todd undertook to look into the position and see if any of the lights could be saved.  He explained why the lights had been ear-marked for removal, and the criteria applicable.  He also explained that EDC had no statutory duty to maintain the lights.

6.  Tennis Court.
It was noted that a grant of £13000 had been obtained from the EDC Signature Fund for the renovation works, but that this figure covered only about half of the originally planned works.  It was agreed that a meeting would take place at the Tennis Court on Saturday 9th March at 10.00am to consider how the reduced fund could be most effectively spent.

7.  Finance
The cash book for November and December 2018 was circulated for information.
The following accounts were approved for payment:
Eden District Council – footway lighting							£2093.40
Information Commissioner – data protection registration fee				       40.00
Rocket Sites Ltd. – website hosting and domain						     114.00
M. Longworth – salary for January 2019							   140.00
HMPG – PAYE for January 2019								     35.00
Cumbria Payroll Services Ltd								     14.40
M. Longworth – salary for February 2019					                  140.00
HMPG – PAYE for February 2019							     35.00
Cumbria Payroll Services Ltd.								     14.40

8.  Correspondence
[bookmark: _GoBack]The email from a member of the public about fly tipping at Roundthwaite and camper van parking was noted and it was agreed that the clerk would write to her to thank her for her message.
The letter from the Lune Rivers Trust about works to be carried out to alleviate flooding was noted.
It was agreed to carry out a litter pick during the weekend of 16th/17th March and this could involve the school.  Cllr A. Todd agreed to organise the necessary equipment.

9.  Public Participation
It was reported that some tyres had been placed near the river, and Cllr A. Todd agreed to look into this.  It was reported that there were some pot holes at South Terrace and it was arranged that these would be inspected.
Concerns were raised about debris from a farm; rubbish dumped on land causing a flood hazard and the illegal parking of a horsebox and a caravan.  These issues would be taken up with EDC and the relevant landowners.
The issue of speeding traffic along the A685 and the road to the roundabout was debated and Cllr. A. Todd mentioned that the police were unlikely to take any action unless and until a serious accident was reported.
It was noted that dog mess could be disposed of in ordinary litter bins.
Cllr. Kelly stated that the fountain would be planted in the spring time and he was thanked for this initiative.

10.  Reports of District and County Councillors
County Councillor Phil Dew reported that there would be less traffic travelling to and from Gallaghers from April.  The Traffic Management Officer would visit on 27th March and consider “keep clear” lines at North and South Terraces, other road markings and decide where to place the sockets for the speeding signs.  He reported on the latest meeting of the Appleby Fair management group; the appointment of the new Chief Superintendent of police; the future of the Christian Head care home and the County Council “Working Together” project.  It was agreed to invite a speaker to a future meeting to talk about the B4RN broadband initiative.

11.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 27th March 2019 at 7.30pm at the Methodist Hall, Tebay.

M. Longworth (clerk)



Signed as a true record      …………………………………………..       Dated  ………………………………………………..


 														




